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Cathy Heron
Mayor, City of St. Albert
President, Alberta Municipalities
300, 8616 51 Avenue

Edmonton, AB T6E 6E6

president@abmunis.ca

Dear Mayor Heron:

Thank you for your November 9, 2022 letter regarding the resolution that passed at the Alberta
Municipalities Fall Convention. This is certainly a very important issue and one that we have
heard about from individual municipalities and agricultural service boards.

I assure you that the Government of Alberta is taking the needs of rural Albertans seriously. We
are working to expand the availability of veterinary education in Alberta. As you mentioned,
veterinary medicine is a key contributor to Alberta's economy, and rural Alberta relies heavily on
veterinary medicine, especially In the area of livestock production.

You may be aware that - as with other health professions - the issue of attracting and retaining
veterinary professionals in rural areas is a complex and multifaceted problem, with no simple
solutions. University of Calgary's Faculty of Veterinary Medicine (UCVM) and other schools
have been extensively studying the admissions process so more graduates enter and remain in
rural veterinary practice. As noted in your letter, UCVM's most recent approach to admissions
requires a minimum academic performance to ensure successful completion of the academic
aspects of the program. Once an applicant is considered academically qualified, the remainder
of ranking is based on a comprehensive file review of an applicant's background, areas of
interest, work experience, volunteer efforts and, eventually, the multiple interview process.

Veterinary medicine is an extremely challenging program and profession. It provides a critical
function in the health and welfare of our animals, market access for our animals and animal
products, food safety and public health. Therefore, it is important to not undervalue the minimum
academic standards for success. I am also aware that UCVM regularly reviews and modifies its
curriculum to help ensure the program meets the needs of rural areas and the livestock
community. Agriculture and Irrigation remains engaged through the participation of the Chief
Provincial Veterinarian as an ex-officio member of the Alberta Veterinary Medical Association
(ABVMA) Council and as a member of the UCVM Stakeholder Advisory Committee, both of
which are exploring several options to address this important issue.
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